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suBJECT: Seismic records, Chalk Butte and Bully Creek areas DATE March 5, 1976 

TO: 

FROM: 

W. 0. Lockman 

A. L. Lange 

Chalk Butte: 

cc: W. M. Dolan 
H. J. Olson 
J. Roth 
H. D. Pilkington ~ 

Throughout historic time, no earthquakes have been recorded from the 
Chalk Butte area. The nearest recorded earthquake was of a magnitude 1.8 
near Vale, 16 kilometers to the north, on 8 November 1975. A high-gain 
microseismic network with a detection threshold below magnitude 0 was 
operated for a period of 10 days in February, 1975, by Microgeophysics 
Corporation. The nine station~ deployed between Vale and Chalk Butte, 
detected no microearthquakes. Their conclusion is: "Seismicity as 
recorded in this survey poses no threat to the structures or works 

·of man 11
• 

Bully Creek: 

No earthquakes have been reported from the Vale-Bully Creek area prior 
to 1975. On 8 November, 1975, however, a magnitude 1.8 earthquake was 
reporied by the USGS station at Baker, Oregon, to have occurred near 
Vale, and was felt at Vale. Meanwhile, James Applegate of Boise State 
University reports that he recorded 12 events originating near Vale in 
December, 1975. 

Microgeophysics Corporation operated a seismic station for two days in 
February, 1975, near Jamieson, and recorded no microearthquakes. 
A nine-station microearthquake network was deployed for five days 
between 3-8 January, 1976, by Microgeophysics, between Vale and 
Hope Butte. It was anticipated that aftershocks of the December activity 
would be seen; however, no local seismicity was t~ecorded. Without 
accurate locations for the seismicity recorded ft~om Boise and Baker, 
the intermittently active structures cannot be identified, and any 
relationship to geothermal manifestations in the Bully Creek area must 
be regarded as unlikely. 

~~-~ 
/ Arthur L. Lan~ · 
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